WIU Council on General Education
18 November 2010 Meeting Minutes

Present:  Cynthia Struthers (chair), Diana Allen, Esteban Araya, Ginny Boynton (secretary), John Hemingway, Douglas Huff, Andrea Hyde, John Miller, Feridun Tasdan, Jess White (vice chair).    Ex-officio:  Russ Morgan.
Absent:  Jongnam Choi, Patrick McGinty.  Ex-officio:  Judi Dallinger, Candace McLaughlin,
Chairperson Cynthia Struthers called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m. in 207A Morgan Hall.
The Minutes from November 4 were unanimously approved, with the correction that Jess White had been absent from that meeting.
General Education Assessment Update:

The data distributed by Associate Provost Judi Dallinger following the November 4 meeting clarified that Goal’s 5 data had no glaring anomalies.

However, Dr. Dallinger’s breakdown of the assessment results by Department within each goal indicated that 60% of the students assessed on Goal 6 in the Health Sciences (HS) Department’s General Education courses “did not meet” the goal, compared to 10% of Kinesiology General Education students and 8% of FCS Gen Ed students.  Members of the Council wondered if in fact the numbers for the HS results had been reversed at some point, and asked that Associate Provost Dallinger look into the HS Department’s data further to ensure that it was being correctly reported to the Council.

A discussion of the purposes of collecting the data ensued.  John Miller clarified that the assessment data is included primarily for use by the departments, but that WIU is also expected to report on assessment of student learning in General Education courses to outside accrediting bodies.  It was also noted that we have data for only three semesters (Fall 2008, Fall 2009, and Spring/Summer 2010) and that the data from the first semester (Fall 2008) is particularly fragmentary, as only one section (not all sections) of each Gen Ed course was asked to report assessment data to CGE that semester.
Illinois Basic Skills Test Follow-Up:
Diana Allen of the English and Journalism Department provided an update on English 100 (remedial writing) enrollments.  In Fall 2009, 18% (61) of the 335 students who completed English 100 received a grade of U (Unsatisfactory); 11 of the original 346 students withdrew from the course.  In Spring 2010, 25% (11) of the 42 students who completed English 100 received a grade of U (Unsatisfactory); 9 of the original 51 students withdrew from the course.  
Associate Dean Russ Morgan reported that Alice Robertson, Director of the Writing Program, and Mark Mossman, Chair of English and Journalism, met with the College of Arts and Sciences Faculty Council on November 17 and reported that 40% of entering freshmen in Fall 2010 were placed into English 100; the percentage of freshmen unready for English 180 had never before been higher than 25%.  At next month’s Faculty Council meeting, Math Department representatives will report on enrollments in Math 099, the remedial Mathematics course for those students admitted to WIU who are unready for college-level mathematics.

Council members then discussed the place of writing in the General Education curriculum, the requirement that all General Education courses include some writing, and whether merely having students write would lead to improvements in their grammar if they were not required to correct their grammatical errors.
Diana Allen also pointed out that reading for comprehension, the fourth portion of the state’s Basic Skills Test for all teacher education students (in addition to grammar, essay writing, and math), did not belong to any one department and also needed to be stressed throughout the General Education curriculum.  She suggested that a remedial reading comprehension course might be needed, as a precursor to other General Education courses.

Faculty Senate Bylaws for Council on General Education
Chairperson Struthers led the Council in a continuation of its discussion of the Senate Bylaws pertaining to CGE, starting with duty “e.”  The proposed revisions are attached in a separate document.
At its next meeting, the Council will consider how to organize the list of duties in its proposed revision of the Bylaws.

After clarification from Dr. Struthers that the Council’s next meeting will be on 2 December in 207A at 3:30 p.m., the Council adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Ginny Boynton, CGE Secretary

1

